

Township of Perry

PO Box 70, 1695 Emsdale Road, Emsdale, ON POA 1JO

PHONE: (705)636-5941 FAX: (705)636-5759 www.townshipofperry.ca

October 11th, 2022

Via Email: <u>premier@ontario.ca</u>

Premier of Ontario Legislative Building Queen's Park Toronto ON M7A 1A1

Dear Premier of Ontario Honourable Doug Ford,

RE: Corporation of the Township of Perry – Resolution of Support Healthcare Connect System for Members of the Canadian Armed Forces

Please be advised that at their last regular meeting on Wednesday October 5th, 2022, the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Perry supported the following resolution:

"Resolution #2022-428

Moved by: Margaret Ann MacPhail

Seconded by: Paul Sowrey

Be it resolved that the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Perry hereby supports the Municipality of Brighton's Resolution COU-2022-329, regarding changes to be made to the Healthcare Connect System for Members of the Canadian Armed Forces;

And further that Council directs the Clerk-Administrator to circulate this resolution of support to the Premier of Ontario, Minister of Health, MPP Graydon Smith – Muskoka Parry Sound, Association of the Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the Municipality of Brighton, and all Ontario municipalities.

Carried."

Your attention to this matter is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Beth Morton

Clerk-Administrator

BM/ec

c.c. Ontario Minister of Health, Honourable Sylvia Jones MPP Muskoka-Parry Sound, Graydon Smith AMO Municipality of Brighton All Ontario Municipalities